PAMS PTA Meeting Minutes
October 13, 2015
Call to Order 5:36pm
In attendance: Janine Sarach, Dr. Bergren, Brenda Gargiulo, Erin Hagge, Jessie Lindsey, Kim Wells, Christine Vitale, Chip Neidhold
Administration Report – Dr. Bergren:  Proress reports went out.  Only students with D’s or E’s got them.  The best way to keep up with your student’s grades is with Parent Portal.  Check it regularly.  The year has started of well.  Discipline has been light but there have been a couple of big incidents.
Tutoring has started.  The schedule is posted is the weekly PAMS newsletter.  This year there is no remediation for the 1st quarter for students that did not pass SOL’s last spring.  It’ doesn’t make sense to have it the first quarter.  The kids have been tested a lot in five weeks.  Remediation will start the second nine weeks.
Thank you from Mrs. Hardin of the Edge Core.  She appreciates the PTA funding a trip for 24 of her students to go to False Cape for the weekend.

8th Graders will take the PSAT 8/9 on October 21st..  This replaces the Ready start test.

Activities Report – Dr. Bergren for Mr. Clark:  PAMS is yet to be defeated in all of the fall sports.  Soccer should qualify for the playoffs.  Semi-finals are next week.  The October 27th game will be a pink out for breast cancer awareness.  Chasing for a Cure will be hosting the activities for the evening.  

Mix It Up day will be October 27th during all lunches.  Volunteers will be needed.  

October 30th the SCA will host a Haunted Hallway and a dance.  Basketball tryouts will be starting as well as Academic Challenge.  

The One Act Play Festival (city wide) will take place at PAMS on Friday November 13th and Saturday November 14th.  PAMS is the first group to go on Friday night.  We will need help with concessions on both days.
PIE Report – Janine Sarach for Ms. Warnock :  Katie provided a current list of all of our partners.  She is going to find a creative way to get all of the names on the PAMS web site for all to see.
Membership/Stress Free – Janine Sarach for Jill Anglin:  954 members
Treasurer’s Report – Christine Vitale, see attached:  Income for the month is $9,895.74.  Expenses are $3,365.40.  Balance on hand in the checking account is $16,390.40
Committee Updates:

Corresponding Secretary – Jessie Lindsey:  cupcakes were given to all staff members with birthdays in August and September.  They were much appreciated!  Cards will go out to Dan Lavallee for his marriage, Jenny Walker and Leslie Pierce for new babies and Jennifer Benson for a new job/promotion.
Volunteers – Amber Sloan :  Volunteer list is coming along.  Lots of things coming up that people need help with.  Will stagger the sign ups so people are not so over whelmed.  
Reflections – Hoping to have lots on entries again this year.  Everything is on track.
Concessions – Kim Wells: Everything going well.  Need lots of help for the last couple of football games.
Book Fair – Stacy Cortez:  Book Fair is October 22-30.  Amber will send out sign up for volunteers
Newsletter – Tracy Boswell:  No report

Web Site – Melissa Haggerty:  Everything is up to date.  Send her info that you want to go on the web site 
Spirit Wear – Janine Sarach for Jean Blackwell:  Sales going well.  New colors are great!
Hospitality – Erin Hagge: Took care of cafeteria workers this week.  School Bus drivers and security will be taken care of next week.  We will do little goodie bags for the bus drivers.
Red Ribbon Week – Jonnie Mellen:  October 26-30.  Quotes for the announcements every day of the week.  Going with dum dum lollipops instead of Twizzlers.  Will pass them out on Wednesday October 28th before all lunches.
Principles of American Citizenship – Julie Wiley: Good teacher participation for September.  Overall Winner for Responsibility was from Mr. Arnett’s class.  Using Google Docs for submissions starting in October.  Hopefully this will make the process easier for everyone to complete the nominations. 
New Business:

School of Excellence – National PTA program.  PAMS PTA will strive to achieve the title for the upcoming school year.
Military Family Breakfast – in conjunction with our guidance department, the PTA will provide breakfast items for the event scheduled for November 10th.  It will take place before school starts that day.  The event is to recognize and support our military families.  Families are asked to RSVP to guidance.

Bazaar/Sample Sale – the PTA will host a Holiday Bazaar and Sample sale in the small gym from 9-1pm on Saturday November 14th.  Hoping to capitalize on the traffic that will be in the building for the One Act Play Festival.

PAMS Football – Mr. Arnett is asking for help.  He needs money to feed the kids for two games.  Priced out food at $70 for each game.  Not all of the families of the kids playing football participated in the asking donation of $10 per player for their meals before each game.  The football parents made soda donations to concessions.  They need help in return.  We will put out a sign up genius for Walmart gift cards for the team to purchase subs.

Old Business:

Open House – traffic was a mess but there are way to improve for next year.  The officer hired to control traffic would did not direct the traffic for the best efficiency.  Over all the evening went well.  Not a whole lot of feedback from parents.

PTA Back to School Dance – great turn out.  189 kids came.  Brought in $945 which will be used to pay for our families that cannot afford PTA memberships.  Concessions did really well for the evening.

Talent Show – it is coming back this year.  We will have to nail down a Friday evening in January…looking like the 8th…for the show.  Paperwork to go out soon.
Next Meeting November 10, 2015
Adjourn 6:29pm
